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PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE  
 

     We love people to join the Guild.  Itôs an 

educational organization as well as a social one.  

We offer extraordinary classes from nationally 

known teachers at very reasonable prices.  Taking 

a class is a great way to learn a new technique or 

hone your quilting skills.  It also affords our 

members, new and old, the opportunity to meet 

other members and spend a day getting to know 

the gal sitting next to you.  I, being the 

Membership Chair for six years, had the 

opportunity to get to know so many of the 

members who have become a big part of my 

quilting life.  With that said, I had a suggestion 

from a new member that said we needed to be 

more friendly and not just for the first meeting 

when we show them around with a hostess.  I 

would love for new members to give me feedback 

on how we might do a better job to make them 

feel welcome.  One of my Board Members 

suggested having a ñBuddyò Committee.  These 

committee members would make a commitment 

to be a buddy for a few meetings to a new 

member.  I can think of a number of members 

who would make a great ñbuddiesò.  I see them at 

meetings all the time.  Theyôre happy, friendly, 

always wanting to meet new people and talk to 

them.  But, of course, I need volunteers for that 

and right now Iôm not really batting 100 on 

recruiting volunteers.  So, new members, call me.  

Tell me what we can do to make this a better 

experience for you or maybe it has been a good 

experience and I would love to hear that as well. 

 

Cass 
 

 

Monthly Membership Meetings 
 

¶ October 15  -  Trunk Show with Patricia 

Turner 

¶ November 19  -  The Reluctant Journey of an 

Art Quilter with David Taylor 

¶ December  10  -  Holiday Party 

 

Workshop Details on Page 3 
 

¶ November 19  -  Adobe Photoshop for Quilt-

ers  -  David Taylor 

¶ November 20  -  Floral Pictorial Applique  -  

Class Filled 

¶ January 19  -  For the Love of Color - Melody 

Crust 

¶ January 20  -  Eye Candy Quilts ï Melody 

Crust 

¶ January 21  -  Simple Surfaces ïMelody Crust 

Holiday Party 2012 
Karla Lynch 

 

     Believe it or not, the Holiday Party is just 

around the corner.  It is the second Monday in 

December, the 10th.  We will have a delicious 

catered meal, a fun auction with great prizes and 

two grand prizes that include up to 100 fat quar-

ters each!  Plus itôs a wonderful time to spend 

with your quilting friends.  Tickets are $15.  

They will be on sale at the October and Novem-

ber guild meetings.  They are not sold at the 

door.  Contact me for more information at 941-

749-5087 or paulandkarla@aol.com. 

FRIENDSHIP 
 

If you know of a member who is ill, has suf-

fered the loss of a loved one or otherwise should 

be remembered by our Guild, please let me know 

so I can send a card from the Guild.  

 

      beverly.wiberg@yahoo.com 

mailto:bevwiberg@hotmail.com
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EDUCATION NOTES 
ELLEN SIMON 

EDUCATION NOTES 

Ellen Simon 
 

     Many of our members commented on what a treat 

it was to see the Hoffman Challenge Dolls close up 

and personal.  At most venues, the dolls are roped off 

and untouchable.  We got to peek under skirts, shake 

their hands and admire them from all sides.  Betsy 

Cook filled us in on construction methods and 

materials used.  We all enjoyed the Saturday doll 

class, and most of the dolls were finished except for 

clothing.  A big thank you to Karen Brennan for 

handling the shipping, packing and transportation of 

the trunks from Hoffman Fabrics. 

 

     The October program will be a trunk show by 

Patricia Turner, a quilter and artist from Punta Gorda.  

Patricia has won awards at Art Center Sarasota, the 

Florida edition of the World Quilt Show, and the art 

center in Punta Gorda.  She is represented by Sea 

Grape Gallery.  Patricia works in both commercial 

cottons and hand-dyed silk.  Her work is inspired by 

nature, politics and overseas travel. 

 

     Anne McCunney will play program hostess for 

October, as most all of the Education Committee will 

be out of town!  Anne and I met Patricia through Art 

FRIENDSHIP KNOT QUILTERSô GUILD WORKSHOP REGISTRATION 

 

You must complete this form and return it with your check to register for classes. 

 

Class Title        Class Date:     
 
Email Address:            

 
Your Name        Telephone     

 

Address       City     Zip   
 
Class Fee     Lunch (if applicable)   Total Enclosed                                  

                 
                         Please send to: Nancy Doyon,  7209 Southgate Ct., Sarasota, FL 34243                   
                                   Ph. 941-355-1517 Email  Nancy.Doyon@gmail.com. 

 
Make your check payable to Friendship Knot Quiltersô Guild. 

Supply lists are available from our website, by mail with a SASE or in person at the meetings. 
 Those paying in person will receive their supply list in person. 

¶ Fill out one registration form for each class you are signing up for.  You may copy the form 

or use one from an old newsletter.  Only paid class participants are permitted in classrooms. 

Quilters Unlimited (Ft. Myers).  We attended a 

regional meeting of SAQA (Studio Art Quilters Assn) 

two years ago and were invited to Patriciaôs home for 

a casual cocktail and dinner gathering.  Thank you 

Anne, for helping out. 

 

     Although we usually announce the coming yearôs 

schedule in October, we have to postpone until 

November ï because most all of the Education 

Committee will be out of town!!  We want to get 

started on registration for Januaryôs classes, so those 

are listed in this newsletter.  Please note the change in 

fees.  Due to rising teacher fees and travel costs, the 

classes in 2013 will cost $35 (full day, members) and 

$25 (half day, members).  The guild will still be 

subsidizing the cost ï even full enrollment does not 

always cover the costs. 

 

     The membership did an excellent job of supporting 

our Educational programs in 2012.  Enrollment 

reached 84% of available seats.  I am really pleased 

with that level of participation.  How about 90% in 

2013? 

 

     See you in November (Iôll be in Dallas sampling 

fried foods at the Texas State Fair on Oct. 15.) 
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Monday, November 19, 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm.  David Taylor.  www.davidtaylorquilts.com  Adobe 
Photoshop for Quilters.  Entertaining and informative lecture for those who are familiar with 

Photoshop, considering buying the program or are just curious. 

 

Tuesday, November 20, 9:00 am to 4:00 pm.  David Taylor.  Floral Pictorial Applique.  Class filled. 

 

2013 

Saturday, January 19, 9:00 am to 4:00 pm.  Melody Crust.  www.melodycrust.com  For the Love of 

Color.  What you always wanted to know about color concepts: value, tint and tone with simple easy to 

understand exercises with fabric.  Kit fee. 

 

Sunday, January 20, 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm.  Melody Crust.  Eye Candy Quilts.  Eye candy quilts are 

stunning mini quilts, 2 1/2 inches by 3 inches, embellished with beads, buttons, ribbons, paint, feathers 

and a myriad of other materials. 

 

Monday, January 21, 9:00am to 4:00 pm.  Melody Crust.  Simple Surfaces.  Learn about paint sticks 

and foiling on fabric, both silk and cotton.  Fun for both traditional and non-traditional quilters.  Kit fee. 

 

CLASS FEES:  Full day $25, half day $15 Members rate (Non-Members full day $50 and half day $35).  

Lunch included for full day classes at a cost of $7.00.  Class fees are non-refundable.  Workshops are 

held at Bahia Vista Mennonite Church, 4041 Bahia Vista St., Sarasota.   

 

2013 Member Fees:  Full Day Classes $35.00 and Half Day Classes $25.00 

WORKSHOPS - 2012 

 

FOR A GOOD TIME CALL JUDY 

SCHMALZRIED 

Be a Hostess for an upcoming 

workshop.  You get to sit in on a class 

for free, and have a lunch on us.  It is a 

fun job.  Call me.  Judy Schmalzried at 

941-922-1237  
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2012 MEMBER OF THE YEAR 
By Carol Brown 

 

     It is time again to nominate a Member of the Year. I was the lucky and very surprised recipient last 

year. As last yearôs recipient, I ask you at the next meeting to look around. Is there someone who does a 

lot of work but does not get recognition? Is there someone who always goes above and beyond the call 

of duty for the Guild? Is there someone the Guild can depend on when a job needs to be done? Maybe 

this person is always out front and in the spotlight or maybe this person works behind the scenes. You 

may want to nominate that person for Member of the Year. Please tell me why you think they deserve 

the honor. As the winner, it is very nice to read those comments. 

  

     Please email your nominee to me at tallquilting1@aol.com and be sure to include why you want to 

nominate that person. Votes must be done individually and not as a group.  Carroll Jenkins will hand out 

paper ballots at the October and November meetings if youôd rather vote at the meeting. All votes will 

be kept confidential. The winner will be announced at the Holiday Party in December and will receive a 

free class and their membership will be free for the next year.   

  

     The following people have won in the past and cannot be nominated again: Joy Abbott, Nancy Ad-

ams, Bette Behanna, Martha Bost, Cass Bowen, Carol Brown, Jackie Cory, Tena Davis, Mary Ann Fan-

ning, Addy Fink, Marion Hassett, Joan Hatt, Carroll Jenkins, Linda Nichols, Susan Ott, Linda Pearce, 

Betty Ann Seeman, Becky Sommers, Cathy Washburn. 

KiDZQuilts 
Jo Wieczynski, Coordinator 

 

     We had 15 quilters and 2 visitors at our September meeting, when 23 quilts were donated to the Neo-

natal Intensive Care Unit of Sarasota Memorial Hospital. 

 

We have made 578 quilts this year. 
   

     Please visit Diana Weinstein and her group at our KiDZQuilts table during Guild meetings.          

KIDZQuilts are on display.  You can leave your finished quilts here, find labels, guidelines, tax deduc-

tions forms, calendars and kits. 

 

     Our October 9 meeting will be from 12:15 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. at the Fruitville Library.  Please join us! 

 

     For additional information contact Jo Wieczynski at j.wieczynski@comcast.net  or at 342-9778. 

MEMBERSHIP 
Ann Greene 

 

Welcome to New Members:  

Debi Webb 

Lynn Purple 

Carol Byrnes 
 

Guild Membership is now at 265. 

mailto:tallquilting1@aol.com
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2012 FKQG Officers 
*denotes Executive Officers 

 

President, Cass Bowen*           

941-355-6984 - cbcassiecat@gmail.com 

  

1st Vice President, Education Chair,  Ellen Simon* 

941-723-8727 - cqmaker@tampabay.rr.com 

  

2nd V.P., Program Director 

  

Treasurer, Helen Lucas* 

941-704-9635-cell - pipercub@tampabay.rr.com 

  

Past President, Karla Lynch* 

941-749-5087 - paulandkarla@aol.com 

  

Secretary, Beth Grindal*          

941-371-8028   - bethgrindal@gmail.com 

  

Membership, Ann Greene     

941-388-2208 - annsews@verizon.net   

  

Class Registrar, Nancy Doyon        

941-355-1517 - Nancy.Doyon@gmail.com  

  

NQA Rep,  Linda Pearce    

951-951-2330 - pearcepad@aol.com 

 

Parliamentarian, Tena Davis 

941-371-7328 - davis2tk@msn.com 

  

Newsletter Editor, Karla Lynch   

941-749-5087 - paulandkarla@aol.com  

  

Librarian, Trish Bobeck     

941-346-2669 - pbobeck@verizon.net        

  

Habitat for Humanity, Rose Antrim                  

941-923-4132 - rb7622@aol.com 

  

Historian, Kathy Dotson  

941-423-6667 - kdkwilts@aol.com 

  

Friendship, Bev Wiberg                

941-341-9758 - beverly.wiberg@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

Cottage Group Coordinator, Carol Brown 

941-922-3240 - tallquilting1@aol.com 

 

Cottage Group Coordinator - Carroll Jenkins 

941-378-7813 cmj-asg@comcast.net 

 

Public Relations Coordinator, Pam Morris 

941-485-9755 -  pam607@gmail.com     

 

Web Coordinator, Linda Pearce         

941-951-2330 - pearcepad@aol.com  
  

Workshop Coordinator, Judy Schmalzried           

941-922-1237  

 

2013 Quilt Show Chair, Marlene Kurtz 

941-371-4596 - mmekurtz@aol.com  

 

All Guild Meetings are held at  

Bahia Vista Mennonite Church 

4041 Bahia Vista Street, Sarasota 

Doors open at 6:15 pm 

Meetings begin at 7:00 pm 

 

Coastal Quilter has moved to our home  

studio in Parrish. 

We now offer a free 

pickup/drop-off service 

for machine-quilting customers. 

 
Just call Len at 941-465-1292 

to make arrangements 

Coastal Quilter offers you: 

Long-Arm Quilting 

T-shirt Quilts 

Custom Quilts 

Lesson in Long-Arm Quilting 

 

Your Next Quilt is Just  

a Phone Call Away! 

 
Ellen Simon            Len Damond 

mailto:pipercub@tampabay.rr.com
mailto:nancylee711@yahoo.com
mailto:rb7622@aol.com
mailto:pearcepad@aol.com
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SHOW AND TELL 

September Meeting 2012 
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2013 QUILT SHOW NEWS   

ñQUILTS IN PARADISEò 
MARLENE KURTZ 

 

     Setup - Thursday, March 7, 2013 

    Show - Friday, March 8th and Saturday, 

    March 9th.   

      

    Quilt Show Registration begins November 1st.  

The registration form, rules, categories and defi-

nitions will be available at our monthly guild 

meetings, the guild website and this monthôs 

newsletter. 

 

Just in case you missed out on getting a fat quar-

ter of the challenge fabrics, Karla tells me we 

have 3 jewel tone fat quarters available. These 

are $3. each and will be available at our October 

guild meeting. 

 

The Small/Mini Quilt Auction ladies are looking 

for your donation. Recommended size: perimeter 

should not exceed 72 inches. Please put your 

name on the back. The goal is 100 quilts, so 

there will be approximately 50 quilts on each 

day. This is a very popular feature of our show 

and many folks love our membersô wonderful 

quilts and enjoy the opportunity to own an origi-

nal piece. 

 

For those of you who are new members of the 

guild, our quilt show is held in the odd years dur-

ing March. It is a judged show. The 2013 judge 

is Beverly Fine, NQA Certified Judge.  Please 

stop by the Quilt Show table before our guild 

meetings for more information.  You donôt want 

to miss out on the all the fun. 

 

Please stop by our information table for advertis-

ing forms. This is for our show program. 

Raffle tickets are available for pickup at each 

guild meeting. Donôt forget your postcard. 

Dawn will have show flyers available. If you can 

place the info on your community, school, busi-

ness or church bulletin boards that would be great. 

 

Coordinators for these areas are still needed, 

Show Program  

Show Signs  

Take-down 

 

If you would like a bit more information about 

our show or would like to volunteer, please stop 

by the Quilt Show info table at the guild meeting 

or call me. Marlene Kurtz, 941.371.4596 or email 

mmekurtz@aol.com 

   

      

Quilt Show Block Auction 
Mary Lee Charlet 

Bette Behanna, Cathy Lane 

 

     Cottage groups and individuals have donated 

fourteen quilt block sets that will be auctioned at 

the 2013 Quilt Show.  Our goal is to have twenty 

sets in the auction. You still have time to take 

part in this creative and fun project. 

 

Reminders: 

Make blocks only, not a quilt 

Make 9, 12, 16, 20 blocks, whatever is 

enough for a normal quilt layout 

Piece or applique accurately 

Include leftover fabric if available 

Provide a copy of the pattern, layout ide-

as, or directions 

Donate antique blocks if in good condi-

tion 

 

     For more information, call Mary Lee Charlet, 

Bette Behanna, or Cathy Lane 

Quilt Block Auction Co-Chairs 
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ñSarasota Garden Starsò 
Elva Farrell 

    

  This is the donor quilt for the 2013 show of the 

Friendship Knot Quiltersô Guild. The drawing will 

be held at 3:00 p.m. on Saturday, March 9, 2013 at 

the show. Tickets are $1 each or six for $5. The 

quilt is queen size and is approximately 91 inches 

by 91 inches. 

     Donôt forget to pick up your raffle tickets at the 

guild meeting if you have not already.  Each mem-

ber is asked to sell (or buy) a minimum of 12 tickets 

($10.00). If you are unable to attend the meetings 

tickets can be mailed to you. For tickets contact El-

va Farrell, elvaf2000@yahoo.com or call 355-1856. 

Tickets will be mailed to all members who have not 

picked up tickets by the December meeting. 

     To date 95 members have checked out 1758 

tickets. That leaves 161 members who still need to 

pick up tickets. The most tickets checked out by one 

member is 60; letôs see if anyone can top that. Letôs 

all support the guild and the 2013 Quilts in Paradise Show by helping to sell quilt raffle tickets. 

     Stop by Alma Sueôs on market day (1st Saturday of each month), weôll be there with the quilt promot-

ing the show and selling raffle tickets. You can also see the quilt at Quilterôs Haven during the month of 

October. 

 

Nominating Committee 
Linda Pearce 

 

     A big thank you to the Sarasewers for serving as the calling committee for officer nominations.  We 

have some good candidates for several offices, but alas, there is one big gap.  Anna Avery must resign 

as Second Vice President and we must fill this vacancy too. 

 

     Second VP  is an interesting job whose duties include:  arranging for general meeting room setups, 

learning to use the audio equipment, knowing where the light switches are, possibly organizing a few of 

our summer non-speaker meetings (like the ice cream social/boutique work shop), filling pitchers with 

ice water, serving as a voting member of the Board, and heading the December Holiday Dinner (i.e. cor-

ral your friends to help).  This particular position can be shared but someone needs to be present at all 

meetings. 

 

     Bottom Line:  Our Guild has 270 members.  So, would YOU be willing to step up to the plate?  It is 

a PERFECT job for a newer member who wants involvement; or a long timer who is willing to assume 

one of the easier Board positions.  After all, what could be more fun than working with Cass????  

Please contact Linda Pearce (pearcepad@aol.com or 951-2330) today to step forward. 

mailto:elvaf2000@yahoo.com
mailto:pearcepad@aol.com
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2013 QUILT SHOW BOUTIQUE 
Janine Ward, Creative Director 

Cass Bowen & Linda Pearce, 

Boutique Co-Chairs 

 

     After many months of campaigning to solicit 

your donations, we are beginning to see the results 

of some early voters...uh, I mean quilters!  Pardon 

my pun.  Many of you have been very busy creat-

ing and making some of the most delightful items 

I have ever set eyes on and confirms that we have 

amazing and generous members!  So, thank you! 

     Recently at a meeting, someone asked, ñIs it 

OK to use a commercial pattern (which is copy-

righted) for a boutique item?ò  Technically, only 

the design pattern themselves are copyrighted, 

which is intellectual and creative property.  Simp-

ly put, the answer is yes.  It is within copyright 

law for an individual to make a small number of 

items from a commercial pattern, then donate 

them to a ófundraiserô.  Although, commercial pat-

tern companies and designers warn against any-

one making a large quantity of items to sell for 

personal profit.  Out of respect and to avoid legat 

ómisunderstandingsô, one should request written 

permission to make large quantities of such items.  

Obviously, respect for copyright laws is encour-

aged by this guild. 

     Remember, the profits from the sale of these 

items go back to benefit you, our members.   

Although the holidays will be upon us soon, there 

is still time for ourselves and some sewing!  We 

are all unique with different skills and interests.  

So I urge you to sew and play to your hearts con-

tent on any variety of items youôre inspired to 

make.  Just remember...to give from the heart and 

bring one (or two) to the boutique table at the next 

guild meeting. 

2013 QUILT SHOW 

PROGRAM ADVERTISING 

Marlene Kurtz 

      

     Do you own a business, know a business that 

appeals to quilters or a business owner who sup-

ports the activities of our quilt guild? If so, they 

should advertise in our 2013 quilt show pro-

gram. 

     Our  location in Robarts Arena should draw a 

large  attendance and more people viewing ads 

in the program. A business owner will respond 

more often to someone who does business with 

them so we need for you to contact businesses 

you frequent. 

     As in 2011, individuals can still  support the 

quilt show in one of two ways. 

     The Friendship Circle includes two levels of 

supporters:   

     Friendship Bouquet Patrons (minimum $10 

contribution) and Friendship Star Patrons 

(minimum $50 contribution).  This year anyone 

doing the Star Patron donation gets 2  lines of 

recognition. All patronsô names will be listed in 

the show program as supporters of the show.  

     This is an opportunity for members, their 

family and friends to support the guild and its 

activities. 

     Our goal is to secure enough advertising to 

cover the cost of printing the programs. We need 

everyoneôs help to meet this goal. Please make 

advertising and patron contacts or give us the 

contact information. 

     For information on either the Advertising 

forms or the Patron forms can be picked up at 

the Guild meeting or contact Marlene Kurtz at 

mmekurtz@aol.com or elvaf2000@yahoo.com. 
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      Did you know that mem-

bers can advertise quilt-related 

items in the newsletter?  If you 

have an item that you would 

like to advertise to buy or sell, 

please send the newsletter edi-

tor, Karla Lynch, an email with FKQG in the sub-

ject line at paulandkarla@aol.com by the 24th 

of the month and your ad will appear in the next 

monthôs newsletter. 

 

BERNINA 1130 Sewing Machine, 28 feet.  Like 

new and sews beautifully!  Many extras including 

sewing table $850.  pam607@gmail.com or 941-

485-9755 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pfaff Computerized Sewing Machine, hardly 

used, like new, built in walking foot.  $700.  Call 

Carol Sheldon at 941-924-8111 or email at 

celticgem@aol.com  

  Library News 

Trish Bobeck 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The used book and magazine sale table will be 

open at the October meeting.  Thanks to our 

guild member, Anna Thorson, we have a dona-

tion of several books.  Her neighbor was an avid 

art quilter especially mandalas.  Come choose 

some inspiration for yourself. 

   

New books for October: 

 

Journey to Inspired Art Quilting  

by Jean Wells 

 

Kaffe Quilts Again 

by Kaffe Fassett 

KUDOS If you have some 
news you would like to share 

with your fellow FKQG mem-

bers so they can share in your 

pleasure, write me at 

pam607@gmail.com or call 

941-485-9755.  Letôs Share! 

 

Jean Freestoneôs ñSilver River Serenityò quilt 

won Best Pictorial in West Palm Beach World 

Quilt Show 2012 and has been juried into the 

World of Beauty exhibit at the 2012 International 

Quilt Festival, Houston, Texas, Oct. 31 -  Nov. 4. 

 

Pam Zeck will be the featured artist of the ñThink 

Pinkò exhibit at the Art Center Manatee, October 

2-26.  The opening reception is Thursday even-

ing, Oct. 4, 2012 from 5-7 PM.  Two of Pamôs 

quilts have also been chosen for the concurrent 

ñExpressions of Hopeò exhibit.  The art center is 

located at 209 Ninth Street W. in downtown 

Bradenton. 

KUDOS  Roberta Miller and Pam Morris par-
ticipated in the Studio Art Quilt Assoc. 

(saqa.com) auction fund raiser on line with 12ò 

by 12ò mini quilts.  Leslie Hallôs quilt was cho-

sen to go to Houston International Quilt Festi-

val for a silent auction of SAQA benefit quilts. 

 

Quilts for Veterans:  Pam Morris is collecting 

lap sized (about 32ò by 42ò) for wheelchair 

bound veterans for the Veterans Holiday Party 

at the Tampa VA Hospital in December.  Pam 

thanks all those who have given quilts already.  

You are the greatest!    
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